
 
Statement attributable to the Spokesperson for the Secretary-General   

– on Jerusalem  

  

The Secretary-General is deeply concerned by the deteriorating security situation in Jerusalem.  

  

He calls on leaders on all sides to help calm the situation. Provocations on the Holy Esplanade must stop 

now to prevent further escalation.  

  

He reiterates his call for the status quo at the holy sites in Jerusalem to be upheld and respected.  

  

The Secretary-General’s Special Coordinator for the Middle East Peace Process is in close contact with 

key regional partners and the parties to calm the situation.  

  

The Secretary-General reiterates his commitment to supporting Palestinians and Israelis to resolve the 

conflict on the basis of relevant United Nations resolutions, international law and bilateral agreements.  

  

Stéphane Dujarric, Spokesman for the Secretary-General  

New York, 15 April 2022  
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